
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 14, 2022 

 
The Honorable Luz Rivas                                                   
California State Assembly 
State Capitol, Room 6140 
Sacramento, CA 95814   
 

Dear Assemblymember Rivas: 

 

We write to express our thanks and support for your leadership in authoring Assembly Bill 1832 

to prevent seabed mining of hard minerals in California’s marine waters.  

 

Every new research dive to the seafloor reveals amazing wildlife and new discoveries about the 

role the deep sea plays in the health of our ocean and our lives. Seabed mining directly destroys 



whole plant and animal communities on the seafloor, leaving behind habitat that may never 

recover. Mining also creates enormous toxic sediment plumes; as well as noise, light, and 

thermal pollution that disrupt marine habitats.  

 

California cannot afford to risk losing our social, cultural, and economic connections to the sea. 

The seafloor and ocean underpin California’s multi-billion dollar fishing and tourism industries. 

As the extractive industry grows, seabed mining activities pose a large-scale disruption to these 

important ecosystems. Seabed mining would harm commercially and recreationally important 

species like salmon, groundfish, halibut and Dungeness crab as well as the overall health of our 

ocean.  

 

The State of Washington passed a ban on seabed mining in state waters last year in 2021, 

following Oregon’s seabed mining ban in 1991. The undersigned organizations urge California 

to do the same and ensure passage of AB 1832 to protect our California coastal waters.  

 

Thank you. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Leslie Tamminen 
Director 
7th Generation Advisors 
 
Juan Altamirano 
Associate Director of Policy 
Audubon California 
 
Dennis Simmons 
President 
Beach Ecology Coalition 
 
Douglas McCauley 
Director 
Benioff Ocean Initiative 
 
Kim Kolpin 
Executive Director 
The Bolsa Chica Land Trust 
 
 
 

Richard Block 
President 
California Association of Zoos and 
Aquariums 
 
Susan Jordan 
Executive Director 
California Coastal Protection Network  
 
Daniel Gluesenkamp 
Executive Director 
California Institute for Biodiversity 
 
Susan Stephenson 
Executive Director 
California Interfaith Power & Light 
 
Robert Mazurek 
Executive Director 
California Marine Sanctuary Foundation 
 
 



Nick Lapis 
Director of Advocacy 
Californians Against Waste 
 
Ria Coen Gilbert 
Board Chair 
CALPIRG Students 
 
Andria Ventura 
Legislative and Policy Director 
Clean Water Action 
 
Pamela Flick 
California Program Director 
Defenders of Wildlife 
 
Jared Naimark 
California Mining Organizer 
Earthworks 
 
Laura Deehan 
State Director 
Environment California 
 
Ashley Eagle-Gibbs 
Legal and Policy Director  
Environmental Action Committee  
of West Marin 
 
Rachel Kondor 
Staff Attorney 
Environmental Defense Center 
 
Bill Allayaud 
Calif. Director of Government Affairs 
Environmental Working Group 
 
Jim Lindburg 
Legislative Consultant 
Friends Committee on Legislation of 
California 
 
 
 

Emily Parker 
Coastal and Marine Scientist 
Heal the Bay  
 
Jackie Nuñez  
Founder 
The Last Plastic Straw 
 
Lance Morgan 
President 
Marine Conservation Institute 
 
Jeff Boehm 
Chief External Relations Officer 
The Marine Mammal Center 
 
Jay Ziegler 
Director of External Affairs and Policy, 
California Chapter 
The Nature Conservancy 
 
Neal Desai 
Senior Program Director, Pacific Region 
National Parks Conservation Association 
 
Sandy Aylesworth  
Senior Advocate 
NRDC 
 
Greg Helms 
Program Manager 
Ocean Conservancy 
 
Geoff Shester  
California Campaign Director and  
Senior Scientist 
Oceana  
 
Courtney Vail 
Campaign Director 
Oceanic Preservation Society 
 
 
 



Dianna Cohen 
CEO and Co-founder 
Plastic Pollution Coalition 
 
Nina Jensen 

CEO 

REV Ocean 
 

Robert Gould, MD 
President 
San Francisco Bay Physicians for Social 
Responsibility 
 
Richard Block 
President & CEO 
Santa Barbara Zoo 

Erica Donnelly-Greenan 
Executive Director 
Save Our Shores 
 
Erin Woolley 
Policy Advocate 
Sierra Club California 
 
Brittany DeGirolamo 
Social Media & Partnerships Director 
Sustainable Ocean Alliance 
 
Elizabeth Dougherty 
Director 
Wholly H2O

 

 

 

 

 

 


